Betty Boaz

From:

Susan Whorton <thewhortonfamily@gmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, January 30, 2022 11:30 AM

To:

Betty Boaz

Subject:

COL Chuck Rambo Memorial HWY

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Boaz,

Hello! I am writing you today to encourage the renaming of "Metropolitan" street in Leavenworth, KS, to "COL Chuck Rambo Memorial HWY". I am an Active Duty Army officier's wife. We knew and loved Chuck and watched him serve the Leavenworth & Fort Leavenworth communities. He was an incredible soldier and servant leader in all areas of his life. He was an exemplary officer, head of our chapel parish counsel, a prison ministry volunteer, a foster father and a baseball coach, etc. He did everything well and with a great sense of humor. I think it is very important that amazing people like Chuck Rambo be honored and held up as an example in our lives. This will also honor and encourage our military leaders.

Thank you for your consideration. Sincerely, Susan Whorton

Peace of Jesus, Susan

"I know God will not give me anything I can't handle. I just wish that He didn't trust me so much." ~Mother Teresa